


Girl Scout Stamp July 24 

A design by Ward Brackett, a Westport, Conn., artist, 
depicting a Senior Girl Scout in uniform with the U. S. 
flag in the background, is to be used for the 4-cent 
stamp commemorating the 50th anniversary of the Girl 
Scout movement in America. The stamp is scheduled 
for release July 24, 1962, in connection with the Girl 
Scout Roundup to be held July 19-29 at Button Bay, 
located 25 miles south of Burlington, Vermont. The 
stamp will be printed in red. 

The July issue will be the second U. S. commemora­
tive stamp relating to the Girl Scouts. In 1948 the 
POD issued a 3-cent commemorative honoring Juliette 
Gordon Low, founder of the Girl Scouts of America. 

Mrs. Low was a friend of Lord Robert Baden-Powell 
who began the world wide Scouting movement in 
England in 1908. Mrs. Low brought the idea to the 
United States and founded the first Girl Scout troop 
in Savannah, Georgia. 

There are more than 3İ million Girl Scouts in the 
United States today, and the organization has units in 
all sections of the country. The 50th anniversary of 
the Girl Scouts has already been marked by use of 
slogan cancellations in a number of post offices 
throughout the country. 
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